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First redevelopment agency bonds slowing port tunnel funds
By Jacquelyn Weiner

For the first time, Miami is bonding out Community Redevelopment Agency dollars to finance a project. And it’s a big one: the city is readying to float $50 million in Omni Community Redevelopment Agency bonds to finance its part of the port tunnel.
Yet the fact that it’s the first agency bond issue is slowing down the process. The city had planned to hit bond markets in November to finance the project but is now looking at a later date, said agency Executive Director Pieter Bockweg. Mr. Bockweg said it has taken “longer than anticipated” to collect all the information necessary to issue the bonds, including background on the creation of the Omni Community Redevelopment  Agency.
He referred questions regarding specifics of the bond issue to the city’s chief financial officer Larry Spring, who did not respond to multiple calls. Mr. Spring wrote in an e-mail that documents summarizing the tunnel bonds aren’t ready. But Mr. Spring did discuss setbacks at a September Community Redevelopment Agency meeting, during which commissioners 

OK’d extending a letter of credit on the project 90 days. The extension expires Jan. 9, 2011.

“It’s no fault of the staff or anything,” Mr. Spring told commissioners at the meeting.

“Imagine looking at the notices that went out to the taxing authorities in 1986.” Mr. Spring said he thought the city might miss the next 90-day deadline to bond.“I want to see the bond happen,” Commissioner and Omni Chairman Marc Sarnoff said, adding that he was pleased with 

terms the city has gotten on bond issues. But “I don’t want to see this come in front of us again,” he said. “I’d like to get the bonding done.”
Because the Community Redevelopment Agency is funding this bond sale, Mr. Bockweg said he’ll make sure workers are hired from within the community. Over the term of the project, he said, about 300 to 400 workers are expected to be hired. Redevelopment dollars are being used to fund this project because “it cleans up the blight in downtown,” Mr. Sarnoff said in an interview, “and it’s now part of the [Community Redevelopment Agency] district.” 

The agency’s money is only one piece of the pie – the total cost of the project is estimated at $915 million, Brian Rick, spokesperson for the Florida Department of Transportation, wrote in an e-mail. Miami-Dade County is contributing $402.5 million and the Florida Department of Transportation is kicking in the rest, he wrote, aside from Miami’s $50 million.
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